
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
July 3, 2024 

Matthew Jordan, MD, FACEP 
EMS System Medical Director 
Endeavor Health Northwest Community Hospital  
800 W Central Rd 
Arlington Heights, IL 60005 
 
RE: Northwest Community Hospital EMS System MIH Program 
 
Dear Dr. Jordan, 
 
The Department, Division of EMS and Highway Safety has reviewed the application and supporting 
documentation for the establishment of a Mobile Integrated Health (MIH) Program at Northwest 
Community Hospital EMS System. The program is approved.   
 
Northwest Community Hospital EMS System’s plan has been updated. Any changes to policy, protocol, or 
participation by entity or individual in the MIH program requires Department notification and approval. 
Robust quarterly assurance and improvement reports shall be submitted to Danielle Albinger, Region 9 EMS 
Coordinator within 30 days following a reporting period.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 217-557-3911 or via email at 
Robert.VanBebber2@Illinois.gov.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Bobby Van Bebber, MSN, RN 
Division Chief, Emergency Medical Services and Highway Safety 
Office of Preparedness and Response  
Illinois Department of Public Health 
 
cc:    Leslee Stein-Spencer, Senior EMS Advisor, IDPH 
        Danielle Albinger, REMSC – Region 9  
        Connie Mattera, EMS System Coordinator, System # 0907 
        System File # 0907  
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